

Republic of the Philippines

Department of Education REGION X

DIVISION OF CAGAYAN DE ORO CITY

Office of the Schools Division Superintendent

January 13, 2022

ser ed-division of Cagayan at unit

CAGAYAN DE DRO CITY

MEMORANDUM

To:

Joel D. Potane
Gemma Pajayon
Lanie M. Signo
Shirley A. Merida
Rochelle A. Luzano
Isabel Anne Alano
Hasima N. Salic
LRMDS Manager
PDO II, LRMDS
Librarian II, LRMDS
Content Evaluator
Content Evaluator
Language Evaluator
Language Evaluator

Ryan Z. Roa Layout and Design Evaluator
Allan H. Guibone Layout and Design Evaluator

All Concerned DepEd Writers

- 1. In accordance with the **Project MCSOL** of the Division, which stands for **Making CDO learners Smart Online**, you are hereby directed to be part of the division validation team that will review the safer kids-Philippines cyber safe modules on **January 17-25, 2022**. The focus of the evaluation will be the content, language and layout, and design if it adheres to the LRMDS standards. Save the Children Philippines initiated the modules in collaboration with DepEd teachers.
- 2. The evaluators are advised to submit the complete evaluation forms and modules with marginal comments on January 26, 2022 through the LRMDS team's link. Evaluation forms can be accessed through Ms. Gemma Pajayon, Project Development Officer.
- 3. The writers will review all of the evaluators' comments and suggestions. Module revisions are required, and the revised version will be forwarded to the evaluators for final review.
- 4. All concerned writers and evaluators are directed to attend the virtual orientation on January 14, 2022 (2:00 pm) through this link: https://meet.google.com/azz-ftuy-qvs
 For queries, please contact Dr. Joel D. Potane, Division LRMDS Manager through his email: joel.potane@deped.gov.ph
- 5. For guidance and compliance.

Asst. Schools Division Superintendent Officer-In-Charge

Office of the Schools Division Superintendent

Enclo.: As stated
Reference: DM 92, s.2020
To be indicated in the Perpetual Index
under the following subjects:
SLM evaluation

Jdp/EVAL 1-13-22



Address: Fr. William F. Masterson Ave., Upper Balulang, Cagayan de Oro City Telephone: (08822)-8550048

save the Children





Ms. Cherry Mae L. Limbaco, Ph.D. CESO V **Schools Division Superintendent** Department of Education - Cagayan de Oro City Division AUAYAN DE ORU CITY DIVISION

Received by

Date

Attention: Dr. Lorebina Carrasco

Chief, Curriculum Implementation Division

Dear Dr. Limbaco,

Greetings from Save the Children!

We do whatever it takes for children - every day and in times of crisis - transforming their lives and the future we share.

Save the Children is an organization fighting for children's right to a future. We believe that every child deserves a future. In the Philippines and around the world, we work every day to give children a healthy start in life, the opportunity to learn and protection from harm. When crisis strikes, and children are most vulnerable, we are always among the first to respond and the last to leave. We ensure children's unique needs are met and their voices are heard. We deliver lasting results for millions of children, including those hardest to reach.

Together with UNICEF, The Asia Foundation, and with support from the Australian government, we are currently implementing the SaferKidsPH program "Enhancing Child Protection System to Keep Filipino Children Safe Online Program". This is a 5-year program, and for the first 2 years, we are partnering with four barangays, four schools, and local service providers and law enforcement in Iligan and Cagayan de Oro cities.

To equip students on online safety, our partner schools- Sacred Heart Village Elementary School and PN Roa Elementary and High Schools developed online safety modules that we plan to pilot on the second quarter of the School Year 2021-2022. These are guided by the Cybersafe materials in which the teachers have already been trained.

The modules cover different topics related to internet and communications technology use, and the general aim of these materials is to continue educating the students on how to keep themselves safe while navigating the cyberspace, be it for educational or entertainment purposes.

We would like to ensure that the materials are gender sensitive and disability inclusive, and at par with the standards of the Department of Education prior to the pilot testing with the partner schools. In this light, we would like to seek your support to make sure that the materials are age-appropriate and relevant by reviewing the draft modules.

For any concerns and clarifications on this matter, please feel free to contact our Program team, April Anne Correa at mobile number, 0915 208 7133 and Jhaziel Bermejo at mobile number, 0977 300 0986 or email.

April Correa @savethechildren.org and Jhaziel Bermejo @savethechildren.org.

We hope that this request would merit your favourable response. We look forward for a fruitful collaboration and partnership with your office to enhance the Child Protection System in the schools.

Truly Yours,

MYKIEL G. PATCHO Head of ligan Office

Save the Children Philippines lligan Program Office Sincerely yours,

